## BAPTIST INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS, INC.

INTO ALL THE WORLD since 1960



MRS. DOT HALSEY MISSIONARY Emeritus

January 2025

Dear Church and Family Friends,

Again, I am writing this letter with a handicap. My eyesight has not completely returned to normal so I make many mistakes. My big prayer for this new year is to regain my total eyesight. I feel unable to do things I used to do four months ago – no driving and it is uncomfortable to read. I thank the Lord for full eyesight in my other eye.

I hope 2025 will be better than last year. I spent several days in the hospital with heart and eye stroke. I am taking all kinds of medicine to control these ailments. It sure would be wonderful if the Lord would come soon. The World is becoming more evil each day. I am writing this right after the horrific incident in New Orleans. It can happen anywhere.

My home church in Virginia had an outdoor Nativity scene again in December. It was a multi-scene program from Mary being visited by the angel all the way to Jesus' burial and raising. Two tents were set up at the end and visitors were given a brief message where over 200 people signed a card saying they accepted the Lord as Savior. Over 1700 people walked through the guided tour through Bethlehem. I saw it last year, but it was even more impressive this time.

I appreciate the prayers and financial support you have given me over the years. I realize that I am not doing much to earn it. You have been very kind and generous to this old widow that will turn 90 this year. Maybe this will be the year I will go where there are no blind nor sick people. I don't know why I am still here. Only the Lord knows.

Thank you again and God bless you and your ministry.

In Christ,

Mrs. John Halsey (Dot)

Alt Halse

